
 
Transport for NSW  
 

        Subscribe for updates at projects@transport.nsw.gov.au www.transport.nsw.gov.au/privacy-statement#Your_Privacy 

What work are we doing?  
During April and May 2023, work will continue 
along the T8 Airport Line tunnel from Central to 
Wolli Creek Junction.  
Work includes: 

• cable, overhead wiring and utility installations 
inside the T8 Airport Line Tunnel 

• oversized rail infrastructure deliveries to the 
Gibbons Street site access point in Redfern. 

The map overleaf outlines the site access point. 

When and where we’ll be working 
Standard construction hours are 7am to 6pm 
Monday to Friday and 8am to 1pm on Saturdays. 
Some work will take place in the T8 Airport 
Tunnel outside these hours from 2am Saturday 1 
April through to 2am Monday 3 April 2023.  
Out-of-hours work will take place during 
scheduled Sydney Trains trackwork periods when 
no trains will be running. Scheduling construction 
work outside of standard construction hours 
enables us to complete the work safely.   
All construction work is weather permitting and 
subject to change. 
 
 
 
 
 

Out-of-hours deliveries 
In connection to the work, there will be several 
oversized out-of-hours deliveries made to the 
Gibbons Street site access point between 9pm 
and 5am from Tuesday 28 March through to 
Wednesday 5 April 2023.  

What will this mean for you? 
There will be traffic changes on Gibbons Street 
(between Marian and Regent streets) between 
9pm and 5am from Tuesday 28 March through to 
Wednesday 5 April 2023:  
• the inside lane travelling northbound along 

Gibbons Street will be closed during the 
night work times outlined above 

• traffic control will be in place to direct 
motorists to merge into the two northbound 
lanes that will remain open. Please refer to 
the map overleaf.  

During construction, you may also notice 
increased workers and vehicles in and near the 
Gibbons Street access point.  

Managing our impacts 
We understand construction activities may cause 
disruption for the community. We will seek to 
minimise impacts as much as possible and adhere 
to strict environmental conditions relating to 
noise, vibration and dust management. 
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Transport for NSW acknowledges the Gweagal, Bidjigal and Gadigal Clans as the Traditional 
Custodians of the lands on which we work and pay respects to Elders past and present.  
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Contact us 
Project Infoline 1800 684 490   

24-hour Construction Response Line 
1800 775 465   

projects@transport.nsw.gov.au  

yoursay.transport.nsw.gov.au/mtms  
 

Location of work area  

There’s a lot happening  
Currently there are multiple project teams, 
transport agencies and contractors working 
within the rail corridor. For more information on 
work being completed by Sydney Trains, please 
phone 1300 656 999 or visit 
www.transport.nsw.gov.au/sydtraincommunity 
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